

## Blowing Rock ABC Board

Town of Blowing Rock ABC Board PO Box 413 Blowing Rock, NC 28605 Phone (828) 295-7513 Bob Miller, Chairman David Greene, Member Susie Greene, Member Edith Nations, Manager

The members of the Blowing Rock ABC Board held their meeting on August 17, 2017. Two members were present. Chair Bob Miller was not present due to illness. David Greene called the meeting to order at 3:00 p.m. The other member was then given the opportunity to excuse herself from any business items that posed possible conflicts. None were reported.

The minutes of the prior meeting were approved as presented by a unanimous vote.

The Manager gave her report on sales that ended on July 31, 2017. Sales were \$186,419.60. This was an increase from \$175,707.93 in July 2016.

## Old Business:

- 1) Comb, Tenant, and Carpenter have not completed the 2016-2017 audit.
- 2) The Manager dispersed the 2017-2018 grant application to all interested parties.
- 3) The staff of the Blowing Rock ABC Store would like to thank the Board Members for the pay increase.

## New Business:

- 1) The ABC Store received a subpoena for two separate evenings of video. This information is to be turned over to Thomas McMurray, Attorney at Law.
- 2) The Manager will get a quote for upgrading the existing alarm system.
- 3) The Manager will research having the parking lot resurfaced when Blue Ridge Electric completes their work.
- 4) The ABC Store wants to thank Susie Greene for fixing the split rail fence in the front of the store.

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned. The next meeting will be on September 21, 2017 at 3:00 p.m. at the Blowing Rock ABC Store.

Edith Nations Manager